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BEACON PRIMARY
ACADEMY



Principal: Mrs C Wright
Off Churchill Avenue, Skegness, Lincs, PE25 2RN
Telephone: 01754 879122
Email: enquiries@beaconprimaryacademy.org
Website:  www.beaconprimaryacademy.org

24.11.16
Dear Parent/Carer

Ofsted: Good with outstanding features!
I am delighted to enclose a copy of our Ofsted report! As you will see, this is a great report and really reflects our academy and the success that we have achieved since opening in September 2014, just over two years ago.

To achieve such fantastic feedback and to have two aspects graded as ‘outstanding’ is really amazing and something that we should all be very proud of. At the point of inspection, we had been open for two years and seven weeks and the inspectors were incredibly complimentary about what had been achieved in such a short space of time. The feedback about the leadership of the academy was hugely positive, commenting on the drive for excellence that is shared by staff, parents and pupils.

I would personally like to thank our incredible staff team. They really are brilliant! Their drive for achieving the best for our children is fantastic and they really care about each and every child and do their best for them every single day. I could not be more proud of the team at BPA and of the way that they work together. The report comments very positively about the high expectations that teachers and teaching assistants have of each pupil and the very positive relationships between adults and pupils to create a calm and purposeful atmosphere in classrooms and around the school. The inspectors were also very impressed with the desire that the staff have for every pupil to succeed, saying that this was evident at all times.

In addition to this recognition that the staff support and care for our children extremely well, they were also very positive about the learning outcomes that they achieve. We are very proud of the academic success that our children have accomplished. Our results at the end of Reception are higher than the national data, the percentage of children who have achieved the required score in the Y1 phonics screening test is also above the national figure and we also meet or exceed the expected scores at the end of Y2. This is exceptional and reflects the hard work and commitment of both the staff team and, most importantly, the children. The inspectors recognised that in all classes pupils of all abilities make good progress and attain well from their starting points as a result of effective teaching.
To achieve an ‘outstanding’ grade for Personal Development, Behaviour and Welfare is a great achievement and one that I am delighted with. The inspectors described the behaviour and conduct of the children as being exemplary and commented on their polite, courteous and thoughtful approach to each other and called them excellent ambassadors for the school. This, I’m sure, will fill you with pride!

The inspectors spoke to children from every class and found them all to be very confident in sharing their views and clearly happy in their environment. Our Y3 children also met with the inspectors and spoke to them about all aspects of school life. They were particularly impressed with their love of school, their willingness to support each other and, during an observation, their ability to use accurate mathematical vocabulary. I have already shared with all of the children how impressed the inspectors were with them but please reinforce this with them again at home. 
Having our Early Years provision described as ‘outstanding’ is fantastic and came as no shock to us. The excellent provision that Miss Wright and her team have created is of very high quality and used as a benchmark across our Trust. Huge congratulations must go to the team for this excellent achievement. 

Another strength within the report is the close working relationship that exists between home and school. This could not be achieved without your support and we really appreciate the way that you work with us to achieve the best for your child(ren). Thank you for the feedback that you gave during the inspection and for your on-going commitment in working with us so successfully.

Like with all inspections, we were asked to further develop two aspects of our work. Both are easily achievable and just need a bit more time for us to fully embed. We are certainly very happy with these as being the only aspects to develop further and the fact that these were already in our School Development Plan was very reassuring. 

To conclude, we hope that you are as pleased with the outcome of this inspection as we are. For a school to achieve such fantastic feedback after two years of being operational is a great achievement and one that our children, parents and staff should be very proud of indeed.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Wright

Principal
Part of the Greenwood Dale Foundation Trust Group of Academies
2

